

Statewide Homeless Council (SHC)
May 13, 2014
Augusta, ME

Council Members Present: Wes Phinney, Donna Kelley, Cullen Ryan, Elizabeth Szatkowski, Sister Lucille MacDonald, Shawn Yardley, Guy Cousins, John Gallagher
Council Members Not Present: Jon Bradley, Don Harden,
Guests:  Cindy Namer, MaineHousing; Carol Kulesza, VA; Mary Francis Bartlett, City of Augusta; Thomas Ptacek, Preble Street; Jeff Vane, HVJ; Josh O’Brien, City of Portland; Norman Maze, Shalom House; Dennis Marble, BAHS; Joe Locke, MaineHousing; Jim Devine, HVJ; Betty King, Greater Bath Collaborative; Al Monier, RGH
Minutes by:  Scott Tibbitts, MaineHousing.
Going forward, the minutes will be shared with the Statewide Homeless Council members, and posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website only after they are approved by SHC vote. This way draft minutes will not be circulated.
Minutes Reviewed: Minutes from April accepted as submitted. 
Agenda Review: No additions or changes.
Announcments:
- Carol K.: At the recent USICH Meeting in Boston Carol spoke about the Maine Long Term Stayers and Home To Stay initiatives.
- Jim D.: June 20, Homeless Voices for Justice is sponsoring a summer solstice event “The Longest Day of Homelessness” in Post Office Park, Portland 

- Elizabeth S.: The Hope Conference is May 30th  at the Augusta Civic Center.  Workshops will be run by people in recovery; mental health, substance abuse. There is a $12 admission, but scholarships are available.


State and Federal policy: 

-Veto Day: Maine legislature overturned 14 of 48 of the Governor’s vetoes, but not the ACA veto.  The LD 1717 veto was sustained. 

-On May 7th the THUD Committee made recommendations for the next HUD budget at $2 Billion below the President’s FY15 request. The committee proposal included:
1.7% reduction in PBRA 

1% increase in TBRA

2% increase in contract renewals (but costs go up so it’s actually a loss)
VASH was flat funded 

McKinney Vento essentially flat funded.

HOME funds cut by 30% (the lowest level since HOME was first authorized.) 
This will now go to the House and Senate
Shelter Funding ad hoc committee: 
-Last meeting had good turnout, good discussion, focused on Dennis M’s proposal pointing to how the money has decreased as numbers have increased.  Actual shelter costs were estimated at $31.75 per client per night. The proposal asks the State to cover approximately $10 of that per night, which would require roughly $3.5 Million annually. It was suggested the proposal request that the money increase incrementally over a few years, and allow shelters to focus on long term stayers. If successful, we will not need as much funding in the future. 

-We need to clarify how the money would be used and distributed, whether that be through Maine Housing or some other process.
The “Think Tank” group: has met twice. They’re looking at incentives and focusing on systems change. May propose creation of a pilot program and if successful, will implement that more widely. The group will meet again at the end of May and will present recommendations to a group of stake holders for their feedback.
-Donna pointed out that there are so many factors to consider: lack of affordable housing, lack of vouchers, lack of appropriate services for mental health and substance abuse. Just changing the funding structure will not fix all of this. It needs to be part of a larger effort. 

-Josh added that as far as capacity goes, Portland has been able to absorb a large share of the State’s homeless population, in part because of the way the City handles General Assistance, but that may change. A new report says the City has not been interpreting GA requirements correctly in regards to presumptive eligibility. 
-The ad hoc committee would like SHC to support their initiative. The “Think Tank” also wants SHC support. SHC recognizes that the initiatives of both groups need to be supported and need to align. They need to work together and coordinate, or both efforts could fail. It needs to be clear that both groups are sub committees of SHC, and are both working toward the same end along parallel paths. We do not want people to think that one group is sanctioned/approved and one is not, or vote on one proposal and think they’re done. However, the Think Tank has not yet reported out to SHC and we don’t want that to hold up the work of the Ad Hoc - they need to keep moving. Timing is important. 

-Wes made a MOTION; SHC will support the work of the Shelter Funding ad hoc committee, will address the Think Tank proposal once submitted, and will work with the RHC’s to create and share a consistent message on both proposals. 2nd by Cullen. PASSED.
-The message may need to be different in different regions. Each RHC should develop their own 3-5 year strategy to focus on long term stayers in their area and work with their local Legislators to raise awareness and increase support. 
-It was suggested the second group needs a better name: “Shelter System Change Initiative”.
DHHS updates:

-DHHS is committed to attending SHC and RHC meetings, but they want to clarify their role; they will not serve as chairs or facilitators, they’re there to represent the Department, not to lead or direct the councils. 
-DHHS is reapplying for PATH grants. 

-DHHS is approved to purchase a new data system - FEI WITS. An expandable system that allows for data integration from other departments and better and more coordinated expenditures.
- The Department is getting $3.6 million for Consent Decree services. The Court Master wants to see decreases in the wait lists for these services. In the past, DHHS would have asked for more money but was not always able to spend it. Now, even though it’s less money, if they can spend it and show reductions in these wait lists, they can potentially ask for more money in the future. 

-APS Conference – Mary Mayhew spoke about Partners in Wellness, and Care Coordination. Al M. attended and liked the focus on evidence-based practices, but is concerned smaller agencies may not be able to generate the numbers and reports needed to show the good work they do. 

- Behavioral Health Home conference calls are ongoing. Elizabeth has been active in them and says she recognizes a commitment to understanding the regulations, improving the process, and making sure everyone sees the need for the Department to be flexible to allow for different efforts or approaches in different areas of the State. 

-Lots of work is being done with SAMHS, Dorothea-Dix, and Riverview: “They really all are one department.” DHHS is looking at ways to “braid” funding to hire a forensic psychologist and to look at work flow and what’s missing in order to help people better access services, housing, employment, etc. in the most supportive, least-restrictive environment, with more of a focus on a wellness and recovery model. The Hospital model does not line up well with the Community based model. Shifting that framework would allow providers to do what they do best for clients, without the limitations and restrictions currently in place. 

-Several members said PATH workers are doing great work with the people they work with, but that they seem to deal more with Corrections or Hospitals than Shelter populations. There’s obviously a need at the jails and hospitals for the level of service PATH workers can provide, but that was not the intent of PATH, and they should focus on Homelessness.
-Guy said he appreciates the information and the feedback, and will work to help clarify the PATH/Forensic roles. There are forensic ICMs; PATH workers should not be focusing on forensic or hospital clients, but on shelter clients, though there may always be some overlap. 

MaineHousing Updates:

-DHHS & MaineHousing are looking at LTS reports and linkages to provide training for LAAs and training for Shelter staff on how to run these reports themselves. They hope to fully implement the initiative within a few weeks Some shelters have chosen not to participate. 
-The Project-Based Voucher Pilot: Had hoped to implement by end of May but still need the Service component. MaineHousing has developed a survey for shelter clients to help determine what services they would need and be eligible for. Several shelters have participated. The data will look at the acuity of care the clients may need, and the geography of where these clients are compared to the LIHTC projects. 

-Cindy expressed concerned that if shelters do not respond to the surveys, we may not have enough sample size to accurately show the need. We need the information from the shelters, from the clients, so DHHS can line up the correct types of funding to make it work.  MaineHousing can provide the vouchers, not the services, and DHHS cannot provide the services without knowing the types and the funding sources needed.
-John G said we’ve been talking about this for a year and a half already and are now targeting a June roll out, but property managers will need to be comfortable with the level of service or they will not be willing to participate. If that is the case, Maine Housing will need to rethink how best to use this resource. Maine Housing needs to know the services will be in place, and adequate. One or two bad situations would be all it would take to scare off potential landlords.
-Cullen agreed this is frustrating. The idea of using LIHTC for serving LTS’s is a brilliant strategy, but it is disappointing to hear that we might be moving away from LTS clients.  

-Elizabeth agreed it is important to recognize that we are working with a difficult population, and the services have to be in place. Obviously, we have not found the solution yet even at the shelter level, so to do this in housing is very innovative. She encouraged MaineHousing to not give up, because this really is part of the larger system change we need. 

-Dennis said shelters want to collaborate, but why are we doing a survey? After 20+ years of dealing with homelessness, we know what people need. Substance abuse, mental health, co-occurring disorders… all they have to do is ask the shelters. We already have this information. Doesn’t DHHS have this information? Why are they asking Maine Housing for this? 

-Cindy clarified that DHHS has asked for names, DOB’s, SSN’s, etc- so they can see who’s at the shelter, who’s eligible for what types of services, and who has access to what funding. 
-Al said he is not a tax credit developer, but would love to participate in this initiative to put people in empty units at Rumford Group Homes. Other providers have the same issue.  

-John said the LIHTC units were the target because they are there and proposed serving homeless.  If this proves successful, we will consider expanding, but right now we can’t even get this off the ground. It’s been 18 months. We may need to try something else. 

-Cullen suggested that if this is scraped, rather than go with shorter-term clients, he would like to see MaineHousing continue to focus on LTS clients, but find other available units to house them. 

Call-Point: New HMIS/Service Point module to demo in June, voluntary- not mandatory, but we need to get Shelters to participate in data collection, including ‘turn away’ data. 

The Plan:
Oxford Street Shelter has already made great strides focusing on LTS’s and the 100,000 Homes Campaign program. They had been working with everyone who was willing to work with them, but it was not focused and numbers kept going up. In 2013 they had their highest number of housing placements ever- over 700 - but overall shelter numbers were not going down.  Now, they are focused on LTS clients; longest-term first, and working back from there. They’re not just putting them in a unit and walking away; they are following-up with clients, landlords, neighbors, and other agencies. They started with their top 30 LTS clients. 16 of the 30 are now in permanent housing. Only 1 has returned to the shelter. 3 have left the program and are no longer participating. 11 have a plan and hope to be in housing soon. The shelter has not seen such a dramatic decrease in overall numbers since Logan Place opened. 

-Members asked if the atmosphere at the shelter has changed. How has this impacted others who have been there for years, who are now seeing their friends moving into housing?  How have relationships with clients changed from when people were in shelter, and now while in housing? 

-Josh said it’s been amazing. People don’t just look and feel better about themselves, but they are more actively engaging with staff. They have housing meetings at the shelter every week, and some people have come back to talk about their experiences in housing. It’s been very positive. He will continue to keep SHC posted and is willing to speak to the regional councils as well.
Other business: 
-Going back to the Shelter Funding Ad Hoc discussion, Tom expressed concerns about the letter stating a specific dollar figure. Anytime you put a specific number out there, it becomes the focus.  We need to either remove the number, or explain in detail what it really means. Some people will just say $31/night is too much and we could do other things with that money. If you do the math, that comes out to about $900/month and that could cover somebody’s rent - why pay that much for a bed in a shelter? SHC needs to direct that conversation. We need to have talking points in place, so we’re not put on the defensive from the start.
-Donna reported that her agency’s Shelter Plus Care and BRAP waitlists have tripled in size in just a few weeks since DHHS shifted to using SPC for chronic homeless and long term stayers. Are other areas seeing similar impacts?

-Betty King – Victorian Village in Bath is for sale; $750,000 for 22 units. Wants to know if Maine Housing has any RFP’s coming up. 
-MaineHousing Staff just returned from a conference on Human Services Data and reported it was all about collaborative assessments, performance measures and data-driven decision making 

Next Meeting: 
June 10, 2014, 9:30 am to 2:00 pm at MaineHousing[image: image1.png]
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